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 THE LINK 

 Dear Parents & Carers, 

I will begin by saying well done to our fantastic year 7 
pupils for their hard work and positive approach to 
their year 7 exams this week.  Having not done formal 
exams very much (if at all) before joining our school, 
they have coped admirably and are to be                   
congratulated.  Of course, the end of the year 7 exams 
brings us ever closer to the start of GCSE exams based 
in the exam hall.  Year 11 also have been working hard 
in school and should be engaged in revision at home to 
ensure they are making the maximum use of time to 
prepare for their exam series. 

We are pleased to be able to continue making           
improvements to our school site, buildings and         
resources for our pupils and staff.  Indeed, reflecting on 
just some of the work completed this year, it makes an 
impressive list:  

• We started the year with an upgrade to         
classrooms with the installation of 7 state of the 
art screens and over Easter, completed the job of 
replacing old projection equipment in remaining 
classrooms with another 8 such screens. 

• We have replaced the windows across the front 
elevation of the school, now more energy        
efficient and modern. 

• Following the renewal of all computers in an ICT 
suite at the start of the year, we have enhanced 
ICT resources with 4 trolleys of Chromebooks, 
each with over 30 devices which are used on a 
daily basis to enhance learning. 

• A further 8 'fit for purpose' dining tables were 
added to the restaurant area, making better use 
of space and creating a better environment for 
our pupils. 

• Over Easter all of the carpeting in school         
entrance ways and some corridors has been    
replaced. 

• Energy efficient LED lighting has been installed in 
the vast majority of spaces in school. 

• And last but not least, visitors will note that we 
have had the remaining emerging potholes in the 
car park filled in! 

Further investment is on the horizon and we are       
excited about the future possibilities for school         
improvement for our pupils and staff. 

With best wishes for a good weekend 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

    Accelerated Reader  

Date for your Diary 

There will be a school PTFA meeting at 7.30pm on 
17th May. Further details will be sent out           

nearer the time.  

Year 7 
Marwa Aoufi 

Enrichment Week 

Please  can parents check their payment schedule for 
enrichment week as there are a few overdue          

payments. This is for Preseli, London and Bushcraft. 
Thank you. 

Year 8 

Tilly Carter 

Seth Richards 

Lost Property 

If your child/ren have lost any items of clothing, 

please ask them to check lost property in W1. 

Appointment Reminder 

We appreciate that pupils may need to have           
appointments during the school day, please could we 

ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Girls PE Fixtures   

Yr 10/11 Rounders @ Ludlow 10th May   

Yr 9 Rounders @ Ludlow 11th May  

Yr 9 & Girls Basketball @ Stretton 17th May 



Calling all pupils, staff and parents 

WANTED 
Your overdue library books. 

Do you have any school library books languishing in your locker? 

Gathering dust under your bed? 

Sitting aimlessly on your shelves? 

NOW IS THE TIME TO ACT 

BOOK AMNESTY: Bring your overdue library books back. 

No questions will be asked, and any fines will be waived! 

 

For one week only 9th - 13th May 2022. 

 

Library fines will resume after this date! 





Kooth.com 

Kooth.com


www.inourplace.co.uk 

http://www.inourplace.co.uk



